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December 12, 2017 

 

Dear Community Friend, 

 

We are the shelter for “the least of us” those who don’t qual-
ify or have time to wait for an opening at the shelters whose 
policies permit only a limited number of drug and alcohol 
free guests.   

 

Our people are those who are mentally ill - over 50% at last 
count - addicted, physically ill, alcoholic…in other words, 
they are the folks about whom many of us say “there but the 
Grace of God, go I.”     

 

Wonderful churches and volunteers partner with us to pro-
vide welcoming, warmth, nourishment and, so importantly, 
listening ears, encouragement and hope.      

 

Although we find permanent housing for many of our shelter 
guests, (those who are well enough to go through the process of gathering all 
the documents they need for subsidized housing, and to maintain that housing), 
we are not considered the same as the “housing first” shel-
ters.  As a result, our government assistance is very limited.  

 

We also shelter those who are temporarily homeless and 
soon find work and return to a successful life.  We rejoice 
with them.  But unfortunately, they are in the minority. 

 

We call on our community, therefore, to assist us in assist-
ing these poorest of the poor.    

 

If you live or have a business or a church in our community, 
you may have seen them.  They may have come to your 
door.  Many of you have called us to ask where you might 
send them.  During the months of November through April, 
our answer is always to give the location of our shelter 
church for that week.  We have a “walk-����������������� �
not turn anyone away.   Our belief is each day of shelter, 
food and acceptance, is another day of life and a step closer 
to the renewal and the strength to rebuild each life.   

 

We respectfully ask that you do what you can to help us help them. 

 

Wishing you and your loved ones a Joyful Holiday and New Year, 

 

Kathy Goodrich 

Executive Director 



! "#� � 2  

���
���

���
	
�

���
�
�

���
���


��
���

���
���

���
���

���
���


��
�
�

���
���

���
���

���
���

���
���

���
���

���
���

���
��	

���
���

���
���

���
���

�	�
�
�

���
���

���
���

���
���

��
$" � �%&#� ' �&(� � � ) � * �  

Make Your Prayer Request 
 

The Macomb County Warming Center is a faith-based, 
non-denominational organization dedicated to caring for 
those who need a safe, warm place to stay during the 
winter months.  

We are like a family. We share our hopes and our pray-
ers. 

If you have a special prayer request, we would like to 
know. 

Although the usual form does not appear in this issue, 
we are still asking for requests, no donation necessary. 
  “We will be glad to include your requests in our prayers 
at the Ray of Hope and board meetings, and in our quiet 
times of prayer,” said Kathy Goodrich, executive  direc-
tor. 
 We partner with churches of many denominations and 
would be happy to refer readers for counseling and other 
ministries. If you are interested, please contact us with 
your email, street address or phone number. No reason 
for your request is needed, just let us know you would 
like a church contact and your preferred denomination. 
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GOOD NEWS!  
 
ANTON, SOWERBY & ASSOCIATES has 
once again donated 100 pairs of thermal under-
wear for our shelter guests! 
 
From all of us and all of our guests, 
 
Our sincere thanks! 
 
https://www.facebook.com/antonsowerby/ 

 
 
We’re sorry for no guest stories this issue.  
Mark, our shelter coordinator and caseworker, 
who writes the stories, has been super busy 
with trying to help and shelter people this win-
ter.  Hopefully, we will have more stories in the 
next issue. 
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Dear Friends,  
 
Our shelter is now 
open, and we re-
ceived 42 guests 
on our first night.  
Our good friends 
at Anton Sowerby 
& Associates do-
nated nearly 100 
packages of new thermal under-
wear and we delivered enough for 
everyone at the church and will 
continue until all have been hand-
ed out to our guests.   
(Please see the announcement of 
the underwear donation in this 
newsletter.)   
 
On the first night, a great meal was 
prepared by the St. Louis Catholic 
Church Men’s Club, and a group 
of church volunteers was present 
to greet the guests.   
 
By the time we had finished the 
first shelter week, we had 112 
homeless guests at the church.  
The second week, at Christ Church 
in Fraser, we received additional 
guests bringing our total shelter 
population to 160 as of December 
10.  This is an increase of 24% of 
the number we had served last year 
at this time.  We had been expect-
ing an increase for this season 
based largely on the increased 
number of people inquiring about 
the shelter since last summer.  We 
ask for prayers, especially for the 
greater number of younger guests, 
many of whom may have addic-
tions. 
 
Also, The Holiday Inn Express in 
Chesterfield Township donated 
110 much needed pillows and we 
thank them from our hearts!  
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Kathy Goodrich 
Executive Director 

 
 
 
 

Our upcoming shelter churches 
include Grace Episcopal Church 
which will be once again be host-
ing Christmas week.     
 
We ask that if any of our readers 
wish to visit a shelter church, that 
you either email me at 
Kathy@macombcountywarming
center.org or contact us from our 
website through our “contact” 
label so we can tell the church to 
admit you.  Be sure to mention 
that you are a reader of our news-
letter so that we know that we 
know you.  We get many re-
quests from people asking to vol-
unteer in our shelters, but church-
es, per our policy, may not allow 
anyone they do not know into a 
shelter without written permis-
sion from our office. This is for 
the protection of the privacy and 
often the safety of our vulnerable 
guests 
 
We appreciate so much your 
prayers and financial support as 
the shelter season begins be-
cause the costs are high and the 
need is so great.   Thank you for 
caring about the homeless and 
for your interest in our work.  
 
I would like to mention that 
there are missions in Macomb 
County that distribute clothing 
and food, and other needs.  *For 
a list of food pantries, clothing 
ministries and other resources, 
please see below. 
 
God bless all of you for all you 
do.   
 
 

  ����������
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P.S.:  Our Kroger shoppers have 
increased by 20% this quarter - 
thank you!  When shopping at 
Kroger's part of your purchase 
price is sent to the Warming Cen-
ter.  Since so many of us shop at 
a Kroger's anyway, it is a perfect 
way to donate and still save your 
money.  You can sign up for the 
Warming Center on:  
 
Kroger.com  (go to Community, 
scroll down to Community Re-
wards) 
Or to sign up by phone have your 
Kroger Card handy and call 1 
800 576-4377. 
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Macomb County Warming Center        Nonprofit Organ ization 
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Directory of Services 

Support those who support the MCWC 
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Special thank 
you to Art 
Van Furniture 
for ongoing 
support! 

 

We thank Munro Printing . . . 
16145 E. 10 Mile Rd. 

Eastpointe, MI 48021 

586–773-9579 

 . . . For printing and folding each issue of 
this newsletter 
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Macomb County Warming Center, 
Inc., and Ray of Hope Day Center 

OUR MISSION ... 

Macomb County Warming Center 
seeks, along with our partner church-
es, to provide a safe, warm place to 

spend the night and simple, nourishing 
meals for those who would otherwise 

have no shelter.  

The Ray of Hope Day Center, an ex-
tended service of the MCWC, will, in 
collaboration with like-minded organi-
zations, provide our local homeless 
and needy individuals and families 

with referrals and resources in order to 
supply opportunities to move into se-

cure, productive lifestyles. 

 

 

OUR BOARD … 

Kevin Goodrich, President 

Keith Carlson, Secretary 

Kathy Goodrich 

Rev. Dan Heaton  

Ron Borgacz  

Jack Moy  

Rev.  Michael O'Keefe  

 Thomas Beindit 

Michelina Falcitelli-Plesco - Ex Officio  

Nancy Panther - Ex Officio  
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